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Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and 
Chatswood High School 
Works Notification September 2020 

Dear parents, students and staff, 
We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and improved education 
facilities to support the student community. Work is continuing at Chatswood High School to prepare the site for 
the construction of Building R. 

Construction of Building R, located to the north of the High School sports field, is scheduled to start in the 
2020/2021 summer break. Construction of the main body of works will not start until the outcome of the State 
Significant Development application is known.  

Upcoming works 
From early October 2020, demountables will be installed on the High School car park, to the north of the oval, 
and near the existing Bush Campus. See the map overleaf for details. Temporary fencing will be installed around 
work areas to prevent access during these works. 

Vehicle movements 
Large vehicle movements, including cranes and trucks, will take place outside of peak school drop off and pick up 
times via De Villiers Road, Eddy Road and Oliver Road. Traffic controllers will be in place to direct traffic and 
pedestrians where required.  

Access changes  
While these works are underway, some school access points will temporarily change: 

- De Villiers Avenue car park will not be available (from early October, 2020)

- Oliver Road school entry will not be available (from early November, 2020)

- Stairs from Centennial Avenue will not be available (from early November, 2020)

- Access to the Bush Campus will be from Freeman Road and Eddy Road (from early November, 2020)

- Community access to the oval will be from the Eddy Road (from early November, 2020).

Work hours 
Work will be completed during standard construction hours from Monday to Friday between 7:00am and 5:00pm, 
and on Saturdays between 9:00am and 4:00pm. There will be no work on Sundays or Public Holidays. Our 
contractors will ensure their teams comply with social distancing restrictions to provide a safe workplace.  

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Chatswood community. 

Please contact School Infrastructure NSW with any enquiries via the contact details listed below. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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Chatswood High School - indicative Building R construction area and site access for demountable works. 

Legend 

Access to the oval and Bush Campus while Oliver Road demountable works are in progress 

No pedestrian or vehicle access while demountable works are in progress 

Installing additional demountables in the De Villiers Ave car park 

Installing additional demountables south of the Bush Campus 

Relocating and installing demountables north of the oval 
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